TA Update
11/12/19

Departments
	Regarding Conway’s electricity aggregation initiative, we have heard from the company we selected, Colonial Power that the 9-10 months expected for DPU review of our petition has turned into 11-12 months. Their reply when recently asked for an update was boilerplate: “These dockets remain under active investigation by the Department, 	however, consistent with Department practice, we are unable to provide an estimate of when final orders will issue.” 

[bookmark: _Hlk24036935]	The Highway shed slab has been poured and cured without incident, so it’s ready for the building, which should be arriving within two weeks. Meanwhile, Michael Blaine, the well consultant for the Grammar School notes that the 	Source Water Assessment Program (SWAP) buffer zones for the Conway Grammar School are, for Zone One, 195 feet, and for the Interim Wellhead Protection Area (IWPA, Zone 2), 496 feet. These buffer zones were considered and drawn into the current site plan, as they were in 2014. We are building within Zone 2, which is allowed (though not considered a best practice), and which the Conservation Commission approved. Presumably DEP will let us know their opinion of this situation. It may be that the best long-term solution is to drill a new well, which would solve the school’s low-flow (and long recharge time) issues as well. Bill Hildreth, the new Frontier Facilities Manager, agrees that a new well would be great (assuming it had a higher flow rate than the current one).

	I have asked the Cannabis Control Commission for clarification on a process point in the license application of Roaring Glen Farms. The Planning Board has weighed in with recommended language as well. I anticipate that the owners’ perspective will be supported, and we can submit a form to the state with a positive answer that asks whether a marijuana establishment is allowed at their particular location, but there are site constraints, and I want to be sure they are not relevant—which seems to be what the state guidance document says—before getting the form submitted. It may take some time to get clarification from the CCC, as they met on Thursday and may be catching up with that business for a few days.

	I got a noise complaint from a resident regarding what turned out to be an extensive logging operation near Leukhardt Road. I also heard from the state service forester that she had not gotten a cutting plan. The Conservation Commission was also involved, as you heard earlier. Because of the lack of a cutting plan, the state 	DEP is now involved.

	The electrical work for Gary Lisewski’s home was completed and inspected, and with the invoice being presented at the estimate price, which is what the Select Board approved, I included payment for that invoice in this warrant. 	Building work has also been reported accomplished.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Ron and I will be meeting with FEMA and MEMA on November 22 regarding the proposed Delabarre Avenue project. This is farther than we’ve gotten before with the project, so it is very welcome news.
